
RCW 47.32.080  Property reclaimed—Bond.  At any time within ten 
days after the removal by virtue of such writ of any such property 
from the right-of-way of such state highway any person, firm, 
association or corporation claiming ownership or right of possession 
of any such property may have the right to demand and to receive the 
same from the sheriff upon making an affidavit that such claimant owns 
such property or is entitled to possession thereof, stating on oath 
the value thereof satisfactory to said sheriff, or which value shall 
be raised to a value satisfactory to said sheriff, which value shall 
be indorsed on said affidavit and signed both by said claimant and 
said sheriff before such sheriff shall be required to accept the bond 
hereinafter provided for, and deliver to the sheriff a bond with 
sureties in double the value of such property, conditioned that such 
claimant will appear in the superior court of such county within ten 
days after the bond is accepted by the sheriff and make good such 
claim of title thereto and pay all accrued costs of service of notice 
to remove, all costs and disbursements to be assessed to such property 
and the costs of removal and custody thereof and will hold said 
sheriff and the state of Washington free from any and all claims on 
account of such property or will return such property or pay its value 
to said sheriff, and that such claimant will at all times thereafter 
keep such property off the right-of-way of the state highway in 
question.  [1961 c 13 § 47.32.080. Prior: 1937 c 53 § 75; RRS § 
6400-75; prior: 1925 ex.s. c 131 § 9; RRS § 6837-9.]
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